Directors and Representatives of Teacher Education Programs (DARTEP)

Meeting Minutes

 October 8, 2010

Meeting was called to order at 9:37

Minutes were approved with the following change: Paul Fossum’s name spelled correctly, ---um, not om

Treasurer’s report: Treasurer Ken Williams posted on the website an up to date membership list with dues paid. Asked that one representative from each institution check for accuracy. Carried over a balance, new funds came to around $8000. 

Subcommittee reports—no reports

Organization Reports

MACTE: Elaine Collins welcomed everyone to GVSU. In the last year MACTE’s  lobbyist search committee worked to develop hiring criteria, posted the position and hired a lobbyist. New lobbyist Mark Jordan was introduced, gave his qualifications and background, and made invitation to join his roundtable discussion during lunch.

MATE: - Application for student teacher of the year will be sent to DARTEP listserv.

PSCT: No report, though it was noted that the PSCT was “abolished” at the last SBE meeting. Bonnie Rockafellow thanked everyone who been representatives on the PSCT; these members are still on the MDE’s list of people to serve on an ad hoc basis. 

Michigan Public TPI Dean’s Council – no report

Deans and Directors of Independent Teacher preparation Institutions of Michigan (DaD*ITPI*MI): Introduction of re-established organization made by Chris Seguin and Linda Sherrill. The need for the “Independent DaDs” group to be re-established gained importance as it became clear that the Public Dean’s Council only meets with MDE officials to represent public institutions. The DaDITPIMI  now represents independent teacher preparation institutions’ unique role and contributions, and provides linkages for legislative, SBE and MDE policy/process updates. 
A steering committee met across the summer to re-draft the organization’s mission and structure; new organization was convened in September. DaD ITPI MI has requested regular attendance of an MDE representative at meetings, Bonnie Rockafellow met with the group in September.  DaD ITPI MI meets at the Spring Arbor University Center in East Lansing  at 1:00 P.M. every other month of the academic year. Next meetings are: January 14, March 11, and May 13.
COATTE: Reuben Rubio not able to attend; sent report to listserv and DARTEP website. 
MDE Update, Steve Stegink: 
1. MDE and the testing contractor are preparing mean MTTC scores on an annual basis, posted on secure site that can be used for accreditation. Should appear on their websites in the next four to six weeks. 
2. Increased time an institution has to submit verification of eligibility on test rosters is coming with online posting of registrations. Registered testers will be listed on website, where institutions can download, print, and mail verification back to the testing contractor. Will be received on the Wednesday before test administration, process should be much faster.

3. Beginning November 15th computer based MTTC testing will be available at Pierson “view centers” of which there are currently six in Michigan. There will be access to testing when paper based tests are not. Candidates can register 24 hours prior. On a Tuesday, roster will be sent out for the entire week, there will be 11 days to verify eligibility. Computer test is $130, paper test is $73. There are no late registration fees for the computer based services. Results will be available four weeks after the test. The first tests available will be Basic Skills and Elementary Ed, and will be offered twice a year. Will slowly phase in the additional tests. Can do this test at any Pierson center, in any state. 
4. There will now be full length practice content area tests online, to be rolled out with computer testing. Students will go to website, select practice test for $29, and have access to practice test for 30 days. Once they ask for scoring cannot go back and change answers, can only look at the questions again. Practice tests might be ready at the end of October. Social studies and History are in development. This does not change the availability of the free study guide. 

5. The 09-10 performance reports will be available end of October. The MDE staff is currently working to organize reports. The 07-10 analysis will be sent out soon as well, hopefully before the new year.

6. MDE Update, Catherine Smith:

Thanked Steve for negotiating new testing contract. Also mentioned redevelopment of the teacher survey, to account for the PSMT. Surveys will be the same for this year, will be implementing new version next year, the committee will provide notice. Will be joining the NCATE/TEAC board meeting soon, if there is anything that group members would like to be taken to the meeting, let her know.

7. MDE Update, Flora Jenkins: New Legislation: (powerpoint) In January, governor signed in to law the School Reform package of bills for alternate routes for teachers and administrator certification. As a result of the Race to the Top application, new laws needed to be crafted and passed. 

1. Evaluation system takes student achievement into account

2. Administrator accountability

3. Alternate routes for teachers and administrators. 

a. Based on experience, preparation, or both

b. Will meet to figure out. 

c. “State recognized groups” can prepare these people.

d. Can offer endorsement programs

e. Have done research to see what other states are doing.

f. Still have to do continuing education credits.

g. Administrators who have direct instructional responsibilities need certification. 

existing programs have until Summer 2011 to meet new standards. Those administrators in current positions, can remain without certification. 

Administrator certification programs are not currently required to be accredited, only initial teacher cert programs are. 

Alternate routes for teachers: criteria. Must have a Bachelors Degree and pass all tests. Must have three years of teaching under supervision. Do not need major/minor. Superintendent must offer intensive training program, this will be interim certificate. School must provide intensive observation/coaching to make sure they are making progress. MARTC document. Currently there is only one program in operation. (Teach for America?) many of those had teacher certification in other states. There was talk about speaking to legislators regarding disagreement/confusion over alternate routes. There is no current assessment system in place. 

New Business

Bob Wiggins: 

-President Elect needed for 11-12. Someone from a public institution needs to become president elect next year, asked the group to consider a nomination.
-P-16 Collaboration for mentoring for teachers. In the future there may be a way to be involved with local school districts to mentor those students. Bonnie Rockafellow asked the group to give thought to the idea. Knowledge and expertise can compensate for districts that may not offer as strong mentoring to new teachers. May involve re-structuring of programs. 

MDE Update: Michael Mekhayel and Karen Taylor - MOECS Update on new electronic certificate recommendation system. First time applicant will need to create MEIS account number, and must self register online through MOECS. Showed home page of MOES website. First time TPI user must also have MEIS account number and send in security agreement. Gave a brief overview of the TPI user website. Can search for teacher certification, produce reports.  Current systems will shut down December 1, 2010. Extensive training will be provided to colleges. Pilot for MOECS will start February 8, 2011. All colleges and universities will be on board in February. This powerpoint is available on the MDE website. 

All recommendations should be fine, 90 days letter will carry the candidates through March.  There will be online payments, certificates will be issued within 24 hours. 

Job-Alike Reports
Deans’ and Directors’ Meeting

The Deans and Directors meeting focused on the void left by abolished Professional Standards Commission for Teachers (PSCT), which had functioned for many years as an advisory committee to the SBE. It was pointed out that this advisory group had been charged with such serious responsibilities as recommending methods for measuring TPI performance as required by the Higher Education Act portion of NCLB. 
In 2005 the Commission was reorganized by the Superintendent and the group enlarged to include a great number of K-12 educators. Difficulty with management of the group and information materials was cited as the reason for disbanding it. 
What is left needing serious review and revision generally are Michigan’s measures of TPI performance as displayed on the Teacher Preparation Institution Performance Score, and, specifically, the all or nothing weighting of MTTC scores in a three year aggregate. Questions have arisen as well about the reliability and validity of these test results being applied to measuring TPI quality. It was determined that a letter of concern will be drafted by DARTEP membership to the SBE about the void left by abolishing the PSCT.

Student Teaching Directors’ Meeting

1)  Extra observing teachers sometime appear in the classrooms with our student teachers from other colleges. At times this presents a problem and makes our student teachers feel uncomfortable, at other times it's not an issue. This should be addressed on a case by case basis.

2)  MOECS - The new certification process for next semester was explored. Bonnie helped define a process to share concerns with the MDE. For clarification tentatively:  student teacher would register on line and establish her own code as of Feb. 8, 2011. The college would verify the list of student teachers eligible for certification within two weeks 90 day letters would be sent out to those student teachers (without criminal cases pending).

Verification Notice will be sent to the student on line and request for payment by credit card (only?). Within two days the student teacher will receive the certificate electronically.

It was requested that the MDE provide a letter of information to instruct student teachers on the process:

Requesting valid and current email address

Advise students on the process to be followed with dates

Letter verifying employment status for candidates with out-of-state job prospects

Bonnie suggested that each institution write a letter by email to Karen Taylor at taylork8@mi.gov sharing concerns so that the MDE might help them address issues.

 

3) In large group discussion President Bob Wiggins challenged everyone to think about and start to plan strategies to gauge how effective our candidates are in the field once they have been hired. He intimated that the state was moving in this direction and it would behoove all TPIs to begin the process of discussing this issue with professors in the various schools of Education. It was suggested in the smaller meeting that cooperation from professors would be a key ingredient to the success of such an effort. 

(Special thanks to Daniel Diedrich)
Certification Officers’ Meeting 

- Some schools/districts are not accepting 90 day letters from the TPI as proof of completion of a certification program.  MDE recommends TPIs refer such schools to the MDE website, 90 day letter are protected under 380.1531 law.
-Under the MDE website for Teacher Certification Verification, “pending” status may not be utilized as much now that there is a faster system in place for online bill payment.
-Certification Officers will need to check the MOECS website daily for new certification applications.  There will not be a notification sent to the TPI whenever a student submits an online certification application.
-The MOECS system will check for MTTC scores each time a student applies for an endorsement or certification in a content area.  The system will not allow for an applicant to apply for an endorsement where there is no evidence that the content area test was passed.  
-TPIs seeking to co-recommend students with other TPIs may need to submit a paper roster for recommendation (MDE will need to revisit)
-MDE will provide a step-by-step guide for applicants’ use of the MOECS system, instead of a FAQ Sheet.  Tutorials will also be available online.
-Applicants with felony convictions will answer the conviction question in MOECS. 
MOECS will inform the TPI.  The TPI must fax any court documents to the MDE.
-Applicants without a SSN can get a pin through the MDE to complete a certification application in MOECS.    
(Special thanks to Deborah Gibson)
After sharing job-alike reports, the DARTEP meeting portion of the day adjourned at 12:10 P.M.  Respectfully submitted by Chris Seguin.
